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Fish Oil Shown to 
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Computer Vision 

Syndrome 
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Protects Against 

Damaging Blue Light 

Chronic Exposure to 

Blue Light from 

Electronic Screens 

Induces Retina Damage 

Blue Light Blocking 

Shades Protect Human 

Ocular Surface Cells 

Computer vision syndrome is a collection of symptoms 

caused by looking at computer screens, cell phone 

screens or video games for extended periods of time.  

Looking at computer-type screens for hours at a time is 

now common in the workplace, school and home.  A study 

conducted by Current Eye Research estimated that adults 

and children spend 2-12 hours per day looking at a 

computer screen.  While much of this computer use 

happens at work, smart phones have only increased our 

connectivity and digital presence.  Prolonged use of 

computer screens results in reduced blinking and less tear 

production to lubricate the eyes, resulting in dry eyes.   

Symptoms of computer vision syndrome include eye strain, tired eyes, headache, burning 

of eyes, redness, foreign body sensation, blurring of vision, along with occasional 

backache and neck pain.  To help alleviate digital eye strain, follow the 20-20-20 rule; take 

a 20-second break to view something 20 feet away every 20 minutes.  This will give your 

eyes a break from the glare and helps to refocus your attention.  It works best when you 

have a target to focus on, which can be as easy as a clock on the wall. 

The Tear Film & Ocular Surface Society (TFOS) recommends a similar exercise called 

“think blink”.  This is the practice of consciously closing your eyes for a few seconds over 

the course of an hour.  The slightly exaggerated “think blink” doesn’t have to be too 

strenuous, but it shouldn’t be too light either.  The main idea is to be conscious of the blink 

so your mind is actively resting as well.  While working at a computer, the majority of 

users blink considerably less and a lack of blinking leads to dryness and burning.  With 

each blink the tear film is renewed, leading to less discomfort.   

Other actions you can take include:   

 standing up to stretch every hour  

 increasing your water intake throughout the day  

 change your font color, size and family 

 adjust your computer display settings 

 modify your workstation  

 acquiring a pair of computer only glasses if appropriate   

Supplements that help with dry eye include: lutein, zeaxanthin, omega-3 fatty acids, fish 

oil, and apricot kernel extract. It only takes a little effort and a few tweaks to make some 

high-quality adjustments that will make a big difference in your overall wellbeing. 

Rose, Lavender, and Ginger Essential Oils Reduce Post-
Operative Nausea 
Written by Chrystal Moulton, Staff Writer. Among the three 
aromatherapy treatments, lavender and ginger oil was 
significantly correlated with improvement in nausea.        
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Resveratrol Reduces Atherosclerosis by Altering Gut 
Microbiota 
Written by Joyce Smith, Staff Writer.  Using a mouse model, 
researchers demonstrate that resveratrol decreases TMAO-
induced atherosclerosis by regulating TMAO synthesis and 
bile acid metabolism via altering gut microbiota.                
Read more » 
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Heavy Metals in Fish Linked to Juvenile Idiopathic Arthritis 
Written by Joyce Smith, Staff Writer.  Consumption of fish 
contaminated with heavy metals during pregnancy may cause 
the immune systems of offspring to produce antinuclear 
antibodies and juvenile idiopathic arthritis.    Read more »    
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Toxic Effects of Electronic Cigarettes vs. Combustible 
Cigarettes 
Written by Halima Phelps, Staff Writer. Use of e-cigarettes 
appears to be associated with exposure to known tobacco-
related toxicants, but the exposure is reduced compared with 
cigarette smoking.   Read more » 

Fenugreek Seed Extract Helpful in Mitigating Mild Asthma 
Written by Angeline A. De Leon, Staff Writer.  General 
findings suggest that fenugreek seed extract is effective in 
reducing serum cytokine Il-4 levels associated with asthma, 
as well as improving lung function and quality of life in patients 
with mild asthma.  Read more » 

Computer Vision Syndrome 

SUPPLEMENT FACT 

Resveratrol, a beneficial compound found in red 

wine and dietary supplements, has been shown to 

enhance cognition in post-menopausal women. 
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